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	TRANSPORT STRATEGY
PUBLIC REALM & PLANNING  


	To:
	Robert Lester (Planning Officer)

	From:
	Tatai Dewes (Transport Strategy) 

	Date:
	04 January 2017

	Re:
	181 York Way

London

N7 9LN

	Proposal:
	Change of use from A1 (internet cafe) to A3 (cafe) at ground floor and basement levels with extract fan, together with the reinstatement of the car parking area to the rear (part retrospective application)

	Reference:
	2016/6853/P


Transport Strategy have reviewed the plans and documents submitted with the planning application 2016/6853/P and the proposal is unacceptable in terms of transport due to the absence of cycle parking.
Proposal

The proposal wishes to change the use of 181 York Way from internet café (A1) café (A3), with a total floor space of 181.04sqm. In addition the applicant wishes to reinstate the residents’ car parking to the rear. The removal of these parks was applied for in application 2016/3675/P and refused on transport and highway grounds; however the applicant went ahead with the removal.
Cycle Parking
Development Policy DP18 (Paragraphs 18.12 and 18.13) requires development to provide cycle parking facilities in accordance with the minimum requirements of our cycle parking standards (Refer to Appendix 2 of Camden Development Policies document).  We also expect the development to provide cycle parking facilities in accordance with the minimum requirements of the London Plan. 

For restaurants / cafes (A3) larger than 100sqm, The London Plan requires 1 long-stay cycle parking space to be provided for every 175sqm and 1 short-stay cycle parking space for every 40sqm. The applicant is therefore required to revise plans to include 1 long-stay cycle parking spaces together with 4 short-stay cycle parking spaces. In the absence of this the application is contrary to Development Policy DP18 and is unacceptable. Plans should be revised to include the minimum cycle parking as set out in The London Plan and resubmitted to Transport Strategy for review.
A condition requiring the above mentioned cycle parks would be required if planning permission is granted.
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